Family Council Meeting

Thursday, May 9th, 2024 at 2:00 p.m.
Craft Room
Present:  Meri M. (Family Council President) along with (x9) other family members. Lois, Patsy, Sandra, Linda, Doug, Lynda, Tori, Lexi, Liz 
Invited Guests: Ken Callaghan (CEO), Lismi Kallan (DOC) and Michael Ciardullo (Program Services Manager)
Secretary: Michael Ciardullo (Program Services Manager)
Council President: Meri M. (in attendance)
1.0 Introductions; Ken and Lismi introduced to families
2.0 New Business;
· Open Question & Answer Session with Ken, Lismi and Michael
· New Director of Care starting next week (May 13th) Krystal Van Kessel; Lismi will assist with transition of care until May 24th/24; Michael to email families with introductions. Office will be in entrance of Gardenview Lobby (Ken’s old office)
· Family Council is a avenue for families to discuss and ask questions about the overview and breakdown of the home; Residents Council families are able to attend (mindful of confidentiality of concerns and care), as a support person for their resident.
· Ken mentioned that he has started his 5-year repair plan projections of the facility (Capital Plan); wardrobes and cabinets have been resurfaced due to Infection Prevention and Control allotment from the government; most floors have been completed and last 3 will be done this quarter; stated this is a very well kept home
· New A/C units for Gardenview expected to cost approx. $45,000 and eavestroughs need to be replaced due to water shedding properties of the new rubber roof, estimated approx. $80,000 for all of Parkview.
· New government funding of 25 million dollars over next 3 years for staffing (which is a 6.6% hike); and an 8% food allowance.
· Currently food costs per day per resident is $12.25 for 3 meals and drinks plus 3 snacks and drink round in between.
· Family inquired about ceiling lifts for rooms as mom was moved to a room without and would prefer she have access to a room with one; Lismi mentioned that the goal was to have 60% of rooms completed which is very high for a home of this size; Ken mentioned that we are looking at adding 10 more in the fall with a gross cost of $7500 per ceiling lift plus all the associated work with install and repair of drywall afterwards. (This will be reviewed at the Property and Maintenance meeting on the 21st with the Board of Directors.
· Ken mentioned that with the collective agreement passing that we have been able to hire more PSW and nurses on the floors; currently only have 1 part time PSW line open and overnight RN position with agency coverage.
· Ken mentioned that Agency usage has drastically been reduced, helping with familiarity with the staff to residents.
· A family member inquired about family physician; Ken mentioned that we are still in talks with a few options and will hopefully have one setup soon.
· Ken mentioned that there is funding for a Nurse Practitioner from the government to assist physicians in the homes. There are very few nurse practitioners available in Ontario.
· A family inquired about the routine schedules as she is unable to find a PSW on the floors during her visits around 2pm – 4:30pm on Birch Trail; Lismi stated that they can use the call bell to ask for assistance from the nursing staff for their loved one. (Lismi mentioned the breakdown of staffing at this time; they are completing their breaks as well during this time; there will be a minimum of 2 to 3 PSW on the floor even when breaks are being completed. Change rounds for PSW’s start at 3pm; management will monitor rounds between 2pm to 4pm
· Family stated that the residents in the lounge have increased due to bedtimes being later; Lismi mentioned that this was for staffing to follow care plans of residents based on their bedtime preferences; staff are able to have residents lay down if resident expressing fatigue or verbally express their wants for a rest.
· Lismi has mentioned that our Fall numbers have improved over last few months.

· Turning clocks are being followed by all staff to minimize skin breakdown and improve wound management. 
· Family would like to see visits to the floors and residents of the Director of Care
· A family member inquired about the Physiotherapy program; Michael mentioned that we have had a new company Lifemark Physiotherapy begin on March 1st, 2024. A new Physiotherapist will start the week of 20th as the current Physiotherapist Asad has resigned with the company. They will be looking after an active caseload of residents that have goals to improve or maintain their current strengths; other residents will be referred to a maintenance program with Restorative Care
· A family inquired as to how close we are to the 4 hours per day per resident quota from the government. Lismi mentioned we are currently budgeted to this number based on staffing and other criteria. To provide 4 hours care/per resident as of April 1/24. This includes PSW, and registered staff.
3.0 Announcements; 

· Michael informed the group that Website is under construction and will hopefully be up and running by end of May (small adjustments will be made to improve communication and better insight into the home) Web designer has taken a while to setup all the background information.
· Fundraising efforts are going towards an activity center outdoors with mini-putt course, lawn bowling and horseshoe pits for residents; all previous fundraising has raised funds for Greenhouse, Bus, and other improvements for their benefits.

4.0 Adjournment;

Next Family Council Meeting: August 8th at 6:00p.m located in the Craft Room
